President’s Message
Mil Potrero Mutual Water Company
May 20, 2024

Fellow Shareholders:

We've had a busy year here at MPMWC since the last President’'s Message in
May of 2023. On January 25, 2024, the company moved into its 54" year of serving the
Pine Mountain Club community. Mother Nature provided us good moisture this last
winter season, allowing the Board of Directors to move from Moderately Restricted
Supply Conditions to Normal Supply Conditions at our April 2024 Board Meeting. Please
review the Normal Supply Conditions on the backside of this message.

Even though we've had a few wet winters, it's important that we protect our
precious water resources, which is the one aquifer that we draw from in the Pine
Mountain Club area. Let us remember that water supply is not guaranteed, and the
prudent consumer should continue to practice, as much as possible, the conservation
techniques we've learned over the last few years.

MPMWC staff has been working diligently to maintain our 54-year-old water
system through routine maintenance and asset management. Currently, MPMWC is
also working on needed Capital Improvement and Replacement Projects. You may
notice some projects around town, such as the replacement of two 20,000-gallon tanks
at MPMWC'’s Iron and Manganese Removal Plant across the highway from the golf
course near Lampkin Park. This is one of the many projects that are solely funded by
the shareholders. MPMWC supports all of its operating, maintenance and major
projects without any funds from the State.

If have any more questions, please visit our website at www.mpmwc.com to
review information about how to pay your bill, rates, water quality, water conservation
and more. You can also stop by the office or call 661-242-3230 Monday- Friday 8am to
4:30 PM.

Sincerely,

Kristopher Staidle, President
Board of Directors
Mil Potrero Mutual Water Company




